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Knight Owls Snowmobile Meeting 

Monday January 6,2025 - Groomer Shed, W5041 Hoovie Road, Tomahawk, WI 54487 7:00 p.m. 
 

Call to order at 7:00 PM by John Bootz. President 
 

Minutes of the last meeting (12/2/2024) were read, no corrections.  1st by Nancy Swan, 2nd Gary 

Hillgendorf and All in favor 
 

New Members Welcome:  Brian & Jen Bottcher, Todd Osiecki. Gene Hodge and Tomahawk Trailers 
 

 

The Treasurer Report for January was presented by Treasurer Nancy Swan.  
 

 

Trail Report Trails remain closed at this time.  DO YOUR SNOW DANCE   

When trails do open, please use caution for trail changes off Kapham in the Pit: trail was slightly 

rerouted and is much steeper STAY BETWEEN THE MARKERS.  Northwoods Passage Trail JUST 

past Spring Creek off Lily was rerouted in the field and mounds of sludge have been brought in by the 

farmer.  Please use caution and STAY BETWEEN THE MARKERS 

 

Flashing lights are all set to mark Lake Alice exits when we get snow.  The ice is approximately 12”. 

 

Old Business 

Spring HOOT:  Set for 4/26/25 Gary Hillgendorf stated there will be a prize called The Hidden Hoot, 

that will be a large cash prize at the event!! (you can purchase those tickets at the event) 

 

Meat Raffle:  Set for May 10, 2025: No Updates 

 

Mike Moore is going to set up and lead Thursday evening rides.  These will be posted on Facebook, 

once the trails open. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Community Ride:  Set for 1/18/2025 has been changed to FEBRUARY 8, 2025 

 

 

 
 

Castaway’s Bar will be hosting a Beer Raffle 5/25/25, 500 tickets will be sold for $20.  This is a pallet 

of beer divided into 3 winners. 

 

Trail Fund $100 ticket raffle:   is 2/15/25 at Nutzee’s.  Ticket holder gets 2 meals and tickets are now 

available.  Only 150 tickets will be sold.   

 



 

 

New Business 

 

Joan Hillgendorf received a binder, which contained pictures and articles about the Knight Owls 

Snowmobile club back when we were called the Snow Bugs back in the 1960’s to early 70’s.  If 

anyone comes across things like this, please feel free to share the history. 

 

Kevin from Nut-zee’s would like to host a Vintage snowmobile and ATV/UTV show in memory of Pete 

Renn, more to be discussed at future meetings. 

 

50/50 was won by Tammy Blackwell 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 pm.  Motion Jason Davis a 2nd by Jerome Zinser and unanimous 

approval. 

 

Bring on the SNOW 

 



  
 

 

Note:  Knight Owls Community Ride has been changed from 1/18/25 to 2/8/25 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Tammy Blackwell, Secretary. 
 

 

Draft minutes will be approved at the next meeting  

 

Check the website for Announcements, Newsletters and Updates! 
www.knightowlsnowmobileclub.com 

 
 

 
BOARD MEMBERS/CONTACTS 

 
www.knightowlsnowmobileclub.com  W5041 Hoovie Road, Tomahawk, WI 

 
President – John Bootz 2024-2026 

Jvbootz@comcast.net 
 

Vice President – Jason Davis 2023-2025 
tomahawkresortonlakealice@yahoo.com 

 
Secretary – Tammy Blackwell 2024-2026 

tbknightowls@outlook.com 
 

Treasurer/Membership – Nancy Swan 2023-2025 
mnscswan@yahoo.com 

 

 
Board of Directors 

 
Tim Blackwell 2024-2026 – tblackwell997@gmail.com 
Tim Debels 2023-2025 – timothydebels@gmail.com 
Tim Oldenburg 2023-2025 – tim@windingtrailbar.com 
Tom Wulf – tom@pinepointeresort.com 
Bob Leonard 2023-2025 – bob@northwoodscr.com 
Gary Hilgendorf 2024-2026 – revitup2@frontier.com 
Nick Rosenmeier 2023-2025 – ntrosenmeier@yahoo.com 
Trail Boss – Will Duckett – will@nwlinc.net 
Website – Joan Hilgendorf – jhilgendorf1972@gmail.com 
 
Recreational Officer Officer - Travis Watruba 
 
NEXT Knight Owls Snowmobile Club Meeting 
 
Monday, 2/3/2025 
7:00 p.m. at Groomer Shed, W5041 Hoovie Rd., Tomahawk, WI 
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